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Summary of the meeting held on March 2, 2001

1.
Subprogram 10W of the 2001 program-budget
At the request of the Chair, the Secretariat for Management gave a brief presentation on the background of Subprogram 10W in the 2001 program-budget.  A new General Secretariat proposal was then presented to the Committee for consideration.  Several delegations made observations and had questions about the proposal.  The Committee decided to postpone approval of the new proposal until the next meeting, to give the delegations time to consult with their ministries.

2.
Chronological list of conferences and meetings to be held from January to December 2001
Given the Committee decision mentioned above, the Chair decided to postpone consideration of this topic until the next meeting, since it too is related to Subprogram 10W.

3. Quarterly Progress Report on the Renovation of the General Secretariat Building (CP/CAAP-2553/01)

The Secretariat for Management gave a presentation on the progress made in renovating the General Secretariat Building and indicated that the renovations were on schedule and within budget.

The Committee thanked the Secretariat and decided to take note of the presentation, the Quarterly Progress Report, and the observations made by the delegations thereon.

4. Status of Quotas and Contributions as of December 31, 2000 (CP/doc.3413/01)


The Chair put the document “Status of Quotas and Contributions as of December 31, 2000” up for consideration, which was transmitted to her by the Permanent Council at its February 28, 2001 meeting.  The Chair also thanked the countries that have paid their quotas and called on those that have not to do so as soon as possible.  Finally, the Committee took note of the aforementioned document.

5.
Request from the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CEPCIDI) for the provisional suspension of Articles 95 and 96 of the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat (CP/doc.3411/01)
At the Chair’s request, Dr. Bill Berenson, the legal advisor of the General Secretariat, clarified the origin of this request.  The Committee then approved, with one amendment, the draft resolution on the provisional suspension of Articles 95 and 96 of the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat, with regard to FEMCIDI.  The Chair will present that draft resolution to the Permanent Council at its next meeting.

6.
Information on the Reserve Subfund (CP/CAAP-2552/01)

In response to a request from the delegation of Panama, the Chair decided to postpone consideration of this topic until a later meeting.
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